
MINUTES 
Virginia Plumbing & Mechanical Inspectors Association 

Board Meeting #1 
Louisa, VA 
June 12, 2015 
 
President Harper called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. 
 
In attendance: 

Bob Adkins, James Anjam, Tom Clark, Cindy Davis, Richard Grace, Skip Harper, Jessie Hurt, Wayne 
Kushner, Dustin Mclehaney, Anthony McMahan, Donald Mimms, Jay Otto, Randy Pearce, Paul 
Rimel, Jon Sargeant,John Seay 
 
Meeting was started with the Pledge of Allegiance 
Quorum was established   
Agenda items were approved, unchanged 
 
 

Report of Officers: 

 

President: August 1, 2015 Emory Rodgers will be retiring from DHCD. A motion was made by 
Dustin Mclehaney to donate $500 from membership renewal funds towards Emory’s retirement 
celebration. Richard Grace seconds the motion. Vote was taken and motion was approved. 
President Harper instructed Treasurer Anjam to write a check and give it to Cindy Davis. Our 
Chapter of the year report has been completed and submitted to ICC. 
 
 
Vice President: No report 
 
Secretary:Approval of February 20, 2015 minutes. Paul Rimel made a motion to approve minutes, 
John Seay seconds the motion, vote taken and minutes approved. 
 
Treasurer: See attached 
 
Executive Secretary: See attached 

Ex-Officio Committees: 

 
ICC: See attached 
 
ICC Region VII: See attached 
 

 
DHCD: DHCD has been invited to participateon an oil tank leak workgroup. Skip will be an 
alternate on this workgroup. Cindy asked members who haven’t subscribed to the DHCD blog to 
please subscribe. We can send anything that we would like to be posted (training, code issues, 



awards received, etc.) on the blog to her. DHCD is in the process of removing things from the code 
that are not enforceable. They will be starting with the fire code, then the property maintenance 
code and the other codes as warranted. There has been a written request for rescheck to be 
customized to the Virginia Codes. The request has been denied. The Department of Energy refuses 
to customize rescheck for any jurisdiction that has amended the energy code to be less restrictive. 
 
 
DPOR: See attached 
 

 
Standing Committees: 

 
Advertising/Yearbook:The Board would like Bill to bring some yearbooks to Graves for 
members that didn’t attend the SOI 
 
Auditing:See attached 
 
Awards:No report 
 
Bylaws:See attached 
 
Certification/Education/Training: 

1) Graves’s classes will be Hold Rite Manufacturing and Aqua Treatment Service 

and have been submitted to the ICC preferred provider for approval. 

2) VPMIA is using our 2015 ICC Chapter Education Voucher in Abingdon, VA 

with VBCOA’s Region 1 and anyone else who wants to attend. 

3) Starting at the 2016 SOI we will use our ICC Chapter Education Voucher. 

 
Legislative:See attached 
 

IT/Website:The hard drive on our new laptop (webmaster) crashed and was replaced by dell at 
no charge however I did lose some information but nothing lost concerns me. I do backups 
constantly. I need to contact time clock plus to assist with the installation of the software 
(scanner) which will have a fee associated with it. ($99.00-I believe) 
 
 
Nominating: No report.  
 
PMG Code Change Committee: See attached 
 
School of Instruction:No report 
 



Time and Place:Graves July 31, 2015 and SOI Virginia Beach March 30, 31 and April 1, 2016. The 
$25 charge for Graves has been re-instated. 
 
 

 

Ad Hoc Committees: 

 
BCAAC:See attached 
 
Building Safety Month:No report 

 
Joint Conference:No Report. 
 
VBCOA Liaison:See Attached 

Old Business: 
 
President Harper asked for everyone to look over the budget that James had put together so the 
organization can get back on track with a usable budget. President Harper appointed Vice 
President Grace to oversee the budget process. All members are to send their changes to the 
budget to TreasurerAnjam and he will be the sole person to make changes to the budget 
document. The board will be required by the By-Laws to approve the budget. The fiscal year for 
the organization was clarified to be May 1st – April 30th.  The CPA is putting together a list of 
documents required for the organization to regain the tax exempt status. CPA stated that he hoped 
the IRS would simply retro back the organizations tax exempt status. He also mentioned that the 
IRS is moving slowly and that this could take a year or more to complete. He was also open to the 
idea of performing additional services for the organization such as audits, IRS filings, etc. There 
was also discussion about making the CPA the registered agent for the organization and the 
organization’s address would become the CPA’s address. 
 

New Business: 
 
Skip made a motion to support and have a table at the Governor Housing Conference. Richard 
seconds the motion. Vote was taken and motion was approved. James was to write a check for 
$500 and give it to Cindy Davis. Ron Burton Codes and Standards expert passed away suddenly 
last year. Henry Green president of NIBS and past president of ICC is heading up a dedicated golf 
outing for Ron Burton. Money raised would be used specifically for scholarships and mentoring. 
There was discussion about the different levels for donations and should the organization donate 
monies towards this golf outing. Skip will send out the flier to everyone for their review and see 
what VBCOA is doing at their next meeting. 

 
Other Business: 

There was a brief discussion about whole house ventilation. This code section in the 2012 code 
edition is broken and needs to be examined and corrected. DHCD will have a workgroup looking 
into this code section and VPMIA needs to be part of that workgroup. There will be further 
discussion on this topic. VPMIA should bring some suggestions on fixing this code section to the 
workgroup meetings once they have been scheduled. 



 
 
Adjourn:2:00 p.m. 
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